Emmaus News - May 2004
Letter to the Community
You will be reading this note after Walks #51 and #52 have been completed.  Unfortunately, I am writing it between the Spring Walks.  I can't wait to read the two Walk Lay Directors' community letters in the next Emmaus newsletter.  So what can I say about both Walks? 

 God has always known where Camp Lakeview was and He was definitely there last weekend for the men.  I am sure He is patiently waiting for a group of women who will show up Thursday.  Pray that each pilgrim will continue to know Him with greater depth and desire.  There is plenty of room for all of us in that same prayer.

Walk attendance records are at an all time high.  Of course, until now,  we could not handle all of the women at Camp Moneto without an added Walk anyway.  Men's Walk #51 had 39 pilgrims and Women's Walk #52 is near 45+ pilgrims.  For Fall 2004, I could not guess what God's plans could be.  As a board, we have discussed having 50 pilgrims at each walk, but we should not anticipate for October.  

The gathering in May will be a glorious celebration with His followers in His honor.  Please plan to participate.  The words in this newsletter will not come close to what one can feel at a Gathering.

Interruption:  The last 30 minutes I spent with my youngest daughter looking for our dog, Copper.  She was in tears the entire time, because he was lost and could have been in harms way.  God blessed us in that he was home waiting on us after our heart-breaking search.  May we always go home to God so we may feel His comfort, His grace, and then go share it with others.

 DeColores,  Dan Kirkling  
Monthly Emmaus Board Highlights:

          Emmaus community now owns a helium tank for balloons which will be shared with Chrysalis  This will reduce expenses over time.

          2005 Emmaus walk dates are April 14th & 21st and October 13th & 20th.   Reservations are in place at Camp Lakeview.

          Dick Bray is the new candle person and will support sales to the community.

          The new “before” and “after” meal prayer songs for the walks will be reviewed for approval after    trials at Walks 51 and 52. 

          We have not found the new Emmaus banner so another will be made by a community member.

          A ruling is determined that if a teenager has attended a Chrysalis they can also choose to attend as a pilgrim on an Emmaus Walk.  This information was provided by our regional representative.
· The board will be reviewing the pilgrim packet list content at the next board meeting.  Give input to a board member or to come to the board meeting.
 Chrysalis Board Member Profile 
Hello, my name is Aaron Frey.  I was on flight #5 at Camp Moneto. My table was “Servants 360 24/7 / Paint Grandma Red”.  I attend St. Ambrose Catholic Church in Seymour.  I am a junior at Seymour High School.  After high school I plan on going into sound production / engineering.  I am currently on the Chrysalis Board serving as Youth Representative.  In this position I bring to the board a more youthful view on issues and interests of young Christians today.   I have most recently found how amazing it is when you “let go and let God”.  He has done amazing things with my life.  My brother and I have found a love for praising Him through music.  I look forward to what God will use me for in the future.                Fly with Christ !Aaron

 Chrysalis News

Flights 15 and 16 are scheduled for September 4-6 at Hilltop Christian Camp.  Lay Directors are Dan and Diana Boyer.  It’s not to early too send candidates for the flights.                Debbie Frey,  Secretary
Agape Notes
The Agape Directors want to thank all in the community who responded to our request for agape for walks 51 & 52.  Thank you for your wonderful response.  We know it has touched the lives of all the pilgrims and team members on these walks.  You were truly the "hands and feet" of Jesus  -- an extension of His Great Love!  To God be the glory!!!

 If you know that you are going to prepare agape for the fall walks and you   haven't already given us that information we hope you will let us know so we can plan accordingly.

 We would also like to have someone or a reunion group take charge of the Prayer charts for the fall walks.  The charts will be printed out for you and your job would be to take them to gatherings and get people to sign up for the various time slots and be sure that all times are filled by the beginning of the Men's walk.  A great big THANK YOU to Linda and Tracie Cutrell for doing these for the spring walks.  God truly does bless us when we serve Him.

 We also would like to have volunteers to take charge of the Snack Agape charts and the refreshments at Send-off. This can be more than one group.  Cathy Walker and her group took care of the Men's send-off and Gay Burnside's reunion group took care of the Women's send-off refreshments.  A great big THANK YOU to all of you.    Also a big THANK YOU  to Cathy for taking on the Snack Agape sign-up charts.  Your service is invaluable.

May we all continue to serve HIM together.  Karen Morris & Anita Beeker, Board Agape Directors
 
May Gathering

Friday
May 21-  Pitch-in

6:30 PM  Cornerstone Comm. Church -- Seymour

N - Z bring snacks and drinks

Childcare provided for ages 6 and younger

 

June Gathering

Friday, June 18  - 7:00p.m. Ogilville Church of Christ

A - M bring snacks &drinks

Childcare provided for ages 6 and younger
 
The next Chrysalis Hoot is scheduled for May 2nd 1:30 PM 
 

at Central  Christian Church in Seymour.     

